Liberal Studies Committee Minutes

October 9, 2003

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 pm

Present: M Sadler, F. Slack, M. Swinker, E, Mannikka, C. Young, L. Feldman, B.G. Wilson
Excused: T. Warman, R. Rearick, C. Zoni, Y. Asamoah
Action:
Minutes from 9/25/03 meeting approved on a Wilson/Feldman motion.
Announcements:

Brief report on Middle States General Ed subcommittee progress. 

Announcements about upcoming conferences including the Science conference on Gen Ed in New York. Muhammad Numan from UWUCC is interested in attending. Interested persons should notify M Sadler.

Brief discussion on the John Nichols, We Hold These Truths – Don’t We? Inventory  for Self-Reflection. Inventory will be presented to the Asheville Team for consideration as a tool for reflection and dialogue. It is recommended for use with small groups rather than a university-wide activity.  Liberal Studies committee members will be asked to complete the inventory a later date.

The Information Literacy Task force will join with the LSC for a discussion about Information Literacy at IUP at the Oct 16 meeting.

Discussion:

Eleanor Mannikka and Larry Feldman led a discussion about the findings from synthesis surveys conducted during the Fall of 02 and Spring 03.  Themes were identified and strategies for disseminating this information to synthesis faculty for the purpose of improving the experience for students were outlined. Overall, the evaluations of synthesis are positive but there are some areas that need addressed to enhance the experience. Concerns were raised about the statistical representation of the data (histograms and including N/A in the histogram). Larry Feldman agreed to confer with John Zhang and Tom Short and these data can be re-run.  Some areas for improvement include: the connection between synthesis and the major; what synthetic thinking means being more consistent; sections either too easy or too hard; students not able to get the section desired; students dislike journal writing. Strategies for sharing results with synthesis faculty include: synthesis luncheons at the Oak room to discuss findings, assessment activities, fostering an idea for synthesis, and asking smaller groups of synthesis faculty to develop some ideas for a consistent message about synthetic thinking across sections. 
Suggestions for improving response rate: select a random sample of sections and focus on getting those identified sections to participate, personal phone calls, reminders, offers of help to distribute questionnaires. 

Larry and Eleanor agreed to compose a summary paragraph for each data set.

Adjourned at 4:20 pm

